WMSOA Cracker Barrel Meeting Minutes – Grand Rapids
September 30, 2013
7:00 PM
WMSOA’s fall 2013 Cracker Barrel Meeting was held on Monday, September 30, 2013, at the Comfort Inn in Grand Rapids, MI.

Assignors’ Report 

Greg Pilbeam called the meeting to order and thanked all officials for their efforts and flexibility during what has been a very challenging fall season.  As a token of the association’s appreciation, all officials in attendance were given a WMSOA-branded flipping coin to use at their games.

Greg reported that in December of this year ArbiterGame will revert back to the old Arbiter system.  Continue to log in frequently to familiarize yourself with all of the settings and functions in Arbiter, specifically the ability to block dates on which you are unavailable.

Two high school varsity contests had to be cancelled this fall because WMSOA could not find officials.  The frustration was compounded when at least 12 officials who showed ‘available’ on Arbiter were contacted to fill the game, and each and every one declined.

On the positive side, WMSOA sent a 3-man crew up to the Traverse City area on a Thursday this fall to referee a local rivalry game.  The crew reported the event running very smoothly and enjoyed the hospitality of our friends to the north.

WMSOA will be assigning for 12 district tournaments this fall.  Districts will be played the week beginning October 14th.  Please make sure your Arbiter availability is up to date, and check Arbiter at least daily to accept or decline any tournament assignments.  As soon as the brackets and playing dates are finalized, assigning will begin.  Please remember that to be considered for MHSAA tournament assignments, you MUST take the on-line rules test each year.

Please be sure to carry the MHSAA rules insert with you as it details the different rules in effect for MHSAA postseason games – this is available on the MHSAA website.  All MHSAA postseason games use either the 3-man or 4-man referee system.  Please familiarize yourself with Assistant Referee and/or 4th Official mechanics if you do not fill these positions very often.
Greg concluded by urging all attendees to check out the WMSOA website at www.wmsoa.org
Game Situations

Mark Lundvick reviewed the different substitution procedures for an injury versus when a card has been given.  Please review the NFHS/MHSAA rule book to review these subtle differences.

Duncan Purvis encouraged thorough game reports and sometimes even a quick email or phone call to the assignor if a game is extraordinarily difficult.  This information is helpful to the assignor, the conference commissioners, the schools’ athletic directors, and the officials who work future games for those schools.

Tom Walters reminded officials to stop the game if a player appears significantly injured.  He also reminded officials to arrive at game sites looking professional and to not be afraid to deal with coaches or players with cautions or sendoffs if their actions deserve it.

Duncan invited anyone who would like assistance with either the Arbiter website or the Refpay website to contact him for a walk-through.

The Media

Mark and Greg brought up a recent event that happened at a game being refereed by WMSOA officials that ended up getting quite heavy press/media coverage.  Mark reminded officials that what happens on the field between the players and between the coaches is our responsibility to deal with, but what happens in the stands or in the parking lot is the responsibility of the site administrator.
Greg reminded officials not to talk to the media and not to believe everything you read in the media about certain events.  It is best to ask questions of someone who was actually there, or someone on the WMSOA executive committee.

Thanks to all who attended our fall meeting.  Let’s finish the season strong.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:57pm

Respectfully submitted, Duncan Purvis
